June 6th 1939

Patrick O'Leary

Dear fir. O'Leary,

Thank you for your completed membership form. I enclose herewith some literature on Partition which I feel sure will interest you and will provide useful material for you in discussion with friends.

I should be very grateful if you would induce any of your friends or acquaintances to become members of the League as we want the solid support of all Irish people behind us. I shouldd be glad aslo, if you could advise me as to the possibility of establishing a branch of the League in your district.

The membership fee is 2/6 which I trust you will be able to send along in due course.

Yours sincerely,

J. O. Barry-Walsh, Organising Secretary.